TRUST FUND ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES
March 23, 2012
I.
Call to Order, Mr. Camardelle, Chair
II.
Roll call of Elected Committee Members - Members


Present were as follows:

· Terry Camardelle, New Orleans

· Frank J. Gaffney, III, Shreveport

· John Burt, Houma

· Herbert Reado, Baton Rouge

· Phillip (Jimmy) Trahan, New Orleans

· Shelly LeJeune, Baton Rouge

· Lee Frazier, Lake Charles

· Sam Hyde, Lafayette

III. Review of Agenda

IV. Approval of Minutes 
Motion to approve December 9, 2011 minutes was made by John Burt, seconded by Frank Gaffney. All in favor, motion passed.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

I. 
Insurance Stipends - completed
II.
  Federal City Cost – covered under regular agenda
NEW BUSINESS

I. Trust Fund Monthly Income/Disbursements
	 
	Expenditures
	Collections
	Interest

	Jul-11
	15,098.75
	28,573.87
	273.00

	Aug-11
	179,187.50
	24,007.02
	199.00

	Sep-11
	16,679.43
	25,872.46
	187.00

	Oct-11
	16,069.18
	24,151.82
	174.00

	Nov-11
	28,883.50
	16,484.28
	167.00

	Dec-11
	26,810.31
	22,561.86
	171.00

	Jan-12
	17,913.89
	36,766.48
	137.00

	Feb-12
	30,269.19
	26,818.52
	153.00

	
	330,911.75
	205,236.31
	1,461.00


John Burt asked Kevin how we spend so much out of the Trust Fund. August is when the insurance stipends come out. John asked how the agency pulled down matching Federal Funds. Kevin stated that matching funds were pulled down as needed. The legislature approves the budget authority as to how much can be spent, but you cannot exceed the authority, the authority is to spend the whole amount.
Kevin stated that the monies are spent on operating expenses, such as repairs and maintenance of equipment, purchase of new equipment, attorney fees, insurance stipends, etc. Matching funds cannot be used for legal fees.

Terry asked for a balance sheet showing a detail list of income and disbursements. Rena stated that she had called and asked for a list of disbursements, prior to the meeting, but, is still waiting for someone to send a detailed list of disbursements. 
II. Trust Fund Balance - 
	Balance as of Feb 29, 2012
	 
	798,301.78


Jimmy asked who was in charge of the Trust Fund. The Agency is in charge of the Trust Fund. Terry stated that he agreed to this when Chris was the Program Manager.
Kevin stated that the monies are deposited into the State Treasury, wherever the State does banking.

Kevin stated that the Randolph-Sheppard Program use to get State general funds, but they no longer get these funds.

Tax discussion ensued.

III. Adjournment


John Burt made a motion to adjourn, Shelly seconded. All in favor, motion passed.

